

Jones 1964

# CANADIAN UROLOGICAL ASSOCIATION

# News Letter

Dear Member:

The Annual Meeting held in Ottawa in June was an outstanding success. Few would disagree that it was one of the best scientific programmes in the history of the Association. The social programme was enjoyable and included an exposure to "les vins de France" which, in differing ways, earned the respect of all.

Tributes were paid at the Annual Meeting to deceased members Dr. Earl R. Hall, Dr. Emerson C. Smith and Dr. Gordon M. Tucker. Appropriate introductory remarks were made by Dr. David Swartz of Winnipeg, and resolutions on the above-mentioned were read by Dr. John Balfour, Dr. Magnus Seng and Dr. James Metcalfe, respectively.

The following were approved for membership in the various categories:

## Senior:

Dr. W. J. Kennedy

#### Active.

Dr. C. Edward B. Abbott Dr. Andrew Anderson

Dr. G. John Ankenman Dr. George E. Bonnell

Dr. John Charles Campbell

Dr. Jules Charron

Dr. Arthur Evans Chesley

Dr. Vincent Colapinto

Dr. Geyza I. de Kenedy Dr. Andrew Donnelly

Dr. James H. Duxbury Dr. Lewis Thorne Herberts

Dr. Brahm Ballon Hyams

Dr. Calvin Clarence Krause

Dr. Thomas Lebbetter

Dr. Peter Fairbairn Marr

Dr. Frederick C. Marshall

Dr. Neil Bruce MacLean

Dr. William Harland McCrae, Jr.

Dr. F. M. O'Kelly Dr. John A. Oliver

Dr. Lazarus A. Orkin

Dr. Myles Plecash

Dr. Clifford A. Smyth

Dr. Leo F. Spackman

Dr. Apostolos G. Stellos

Dr. Imre Kalman Ugray

Dr. André Vallières

## Associate:

Dr. Otto Bruckschwaiger

Dr. E. France Word

#### Honorary:

Dr. Victor F. Marshall

# Policy Concerning Exhibits

The recommendation of the committee under the chairmanship of Dr. W. K. Kerr was previously circulated. A motion of adoption of this recommendation was carried.

Representatives on the Council of the Royal College of Physicians and Surgeons of Canada

The President, Dr. W. E. Collins, outlined the background concerning our attempts to obtain representation on the Council. Dr. Collins referred to discussions with Dr. James H. Graham, secretary of the Royal College. It appeared that it would be necessary for members of the Association to "stump" individually to achieve this result.

#### Financial Statement

A Financial Statement audited by Davies, Grant, Denning and Benn, Chartered Accountants, was submitted by the treasurer, Dr. Lloyd N. McAninch. This showed a balance of \$7,597.40.

Urology Section, Association of Surgeons of India

A letter was read from Dr. B. N. Colabawalla, F.R.C.S., Honorary Secretary and Treasurer, notifying the association of the establishment of this new section in India. The next conference is to be held in Bombay from December 27th to 30th, 1963 and all members of the Canadian Urological Association are invited.

#### Nominations

The following were elected to the Executive and Executive Committee for the following year:

President:

Dr. L. R. Williams, Vancouver Dr. J. K. Sullivan, Saint John

President Elect: Past President:

Dr. W. E. Collins, Ottawa

Vice President:

Dr. James Metcalfe, Edmonton

Dr. Kenneth J. MacKinnon, Montreal

Secretary: Treasurer:

Dr. Lloyd N. McAninch, London

Executive Committee: Dr. E. W. Barootes, Regina

Dr. J. A. Noakes, Calgary

Dr. David Kline, Greenville, Pennsylvania

Dr. René Matteau, Trois-Rivières Dr. C. Schneiderman, Montreal

Representatives to Royal College of Physicians and Surgeons of Canada:

Dr. S. A. MacDonald, Chairman

Dr. Jean Charbonneau Dr. W. E. Collins Dr. C. J. Robson

Corresponding members of the Committee of Representatives to the Royal College:

Dr. James Campbell Dr. Louis Coulonval Dr. Gordon Mack Dr. John Balfour Dr. David Swartz

Representative of the Canadian Urological Association to the Canadian Journal of Surgery:

Dr. David Swartz

The next meeting of the Canadian Urological Association will be held at Bayshore Inn in Vancouver, British Columbia from June 28th to July 1st, 1964. For your information, the Canadian Medical Association will be meeting in Vancouver, June 15th to 19th. An excellent programme is being arranged, the scientific aspects being under the co-chairmanship of Dr. John Balfour, 815 - 750 West Broadway, Vancouver, and Dr. Alan Irvine, 207 - 1105 Carling Avenue, Ottawa 3, Ontario. Guest speakers already engaged are Dr. Justin Cordonnier, Dr. Clarence Hodges, Mr. D. Innes Williams, and Mr. Poole Wilson.

The President, Dr. L. R. Williams, is attempting to organize a postconvention fishing trip for the famous Kamloops rainbow trout. Groups will be divided into those with men only, and men with wives. Reservations must be made about eight months in advance. If you are interested, please contact Dr. Williams directly at 1006 Fairmount Medical Building, 750 West Broadway, Vancouver. The Arrangements Committee is anxious that the convention be a family meeting and special arrangements are being made for the entertainment and caring of children.

We do hope that you will make every effort to attend this meeting, the first to be held on the west coast. Early submission of proposed papers is requested to Dr. Balfour or Dr. Irvine. A preliminary programme will be included with the winter newsletter.

Yours sincerely,

KENNETH J. MACKINNON, M.D. Secretary

Royal Victoria Hospital. Montreal, Que.

